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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BISHOP’S SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD 
ON TUESDAY 10th DECEMBER 2019 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 
 
PRESENT 
 
Cllrs. Budd (RB), Nankivell (PN), Rutherford (PR), and Sumner (JS) 
Cllr. Margot Power. 
Mr. F. Chamberlain.  
Mr K. Fell (KF) – Clerk 
 
1. WELCOME. 
Cllr. Budd welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
 
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 
There were apologies for absence from Cllr. Martin Jay, Cllr. Russell 
Gordon-Smith and Cllr. Rob Humby. 
 
3. AGREE MINUTES OF MEETING 12th NOVEMBER 2019. 
The Minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman. 
 
4. MATTERS ARISING. 
Allotments – PR stated that there had been an offer of a piece of land 
from a resident Peter Lingham. The area was around 1.5 acres and 
would provide 5 or 6 plots. PN and RB expressed interest in having 
plots on the site. PR to look at the legal aspects. 
 
5.  DECLARATION OF INTEREST. 
Nil. 
 
6.  HAMPSHIRE COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT. 
Nil. 
 
7.  WINCHESTER CITY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT. 
Cllr. Power had provided a report which had been circulated to 
Members. 
The Chairman thanked Cllr. Power. 
 
8. CORRESPONDENCE. 
SENT 
Correspondence with Hampshire Highways and Rebecca Cliff re SLR 
equipment. 
 
RECEIVED 
Various papers re BT Kiosk 
CPRE Countryside Views, Fieldwork 
EHDC Fly tip Fine 
Glasdon Brochures 
WCC Parish Connect Dec., Update Meeting Slides, Flood Control, 
groundwater Levels. 
Francis Chamberlain & Suzanne re speed signs 
 
9.  FINANCE 
The Clerk gave the Chairman an update on the financial position.  
TO PAY 
Viking                                                                         £40.22  
Clerk’s exps.                                                             £131.58  
 
Proposed PR   Seconded PN 
 
10.  INDUSTRIAL PLANNING AND LENGTHSMAN. 
No industrial planning. 
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11.  RESIDENTIAL PLANNING. 
19/02585/HOUS Fiddlers Green, Bishops Sutton Road.  
Single storey rear extension. 
PC No comment. 
 
12.  SUN LANE DEVELOPMENT. 
Nothing new, still waiting for legal agreement to be finalised. Possibly 
after the Election. 
 
13.  WEBSITE/FACEBOOK. 
The website new email address is bishopssuttonhants.org.uk  
Residents had been wished a Merry Christmas and a Happy New 
Year. 
 
14.  HIGHWAY MATTERS. 
Mr Chamberlain was invited to speak on speeding in the village. He 
was against any fixed speed equipment or gateway which would in his 
opinion be unnecessary and unsightly. 
It was agreed that any letter to residents regarding speeding should be 
from the Parish Council. The condition of the B3047 at the Barn would 
be improved in the New Year. 
  
15.  FOOTPATHS. 
Cllr. Nankivell stated that he had spoken to Ray Gardner, HCC about 
the ditches and flooding at the railway bridge and therefore Highways 
were aware of the problems. 
 
16.  OTHER MEETINGS. 
Nil. 
 
17.  COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR. 
Nil. 
 
18.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING 14th JANUARY 2020. 
 
The Clerk reminded Members that the Budget would be presented at 
the next meeting in January. 
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.12 p.m. 
 
Kenrick Fell 
8th January 2020 
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